
 
 

Report from the PAEE Steering Group 
 
Matters arising from the October 2024 meeting 
 
The Steering Group meting was held on Monday 28 October at the head offices of the Royal 
NBA in Amsterdam.  
 
The meeting was hosted by Barry van Brenk and Jan Jaap Boontjes from Royal NBA who  
gave an introduction to the current work taking place around education in the Netherlands.  
 
Adriana reported that an invitation to join the IFAC IPAE as an observer had been officially 
received from Bruce Vivian and it was agreed that Adriana would accept the offer and an 
observer from PAEE would attend the IPAE meetings. 
 
The Steering Group agreed their focus should be on sustainability and engagement with 
existing full member bodies in the short term.  A comparative piece would be developed 
based on all members’ work on sustainability education. The learning outcomes would be 
benchmarked against the latest IFAC exposure draft and the relevant PAEE Technical and 
Enabling competencies.  
 
The Steering Group agreed that the full member body self-assessments would now take 
place in Q3 and 4 2025 with the sustainability work taken forward while the self-assessments 
were carried out by all full member bodies.  
 
Oversight Committee report for July 2023 to June 2024 was approved for publication on the 
website.  
 
The Technical Competencies that had been revised to incorporate sustainability were 
reported on. The Sustainability Task Force would meet to discuss these more before a final 
version was provided to the Steering Group for ratification.  
 
The Steering Group received an update on the work of the Task Forces.  
 
The Steering Group received a report on the current financial position of the PAEE.  
. 
Dates and venues for the 2025 meetings were revised and confirmed as: 
 
Monday 20 and Tuesday 21 January 2025 – an in-person meeting to be held in Bucharest  
Monday 31 March and Tuesday 1 April 2025 – an in-person meeting at the offices of the 
IBR-IRE 
Monday 7 and Tuesday 8 July 2025 – an in-person meeting to be held in Rome  
Monday 20 and Tuesday 21 October – an in person meeting to be held in Vienna 
 
 
On overview of the matters discussed at the Steering Group meetings will be issued after 
each meeting and published on the website. If you would like any additional details on 
anything discussed at the PAEE Steering Group meetings, please contact the Secretary of 
the PAEE here. 
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